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 OFFICE. OF S.P SECRETARIAi.  

TUGUEGARAO CITY, CAGAYAN 
e• Fr':: 44." '4,  

JUL 2 9 025 
BAGONG INLIPINAS 

Republic of the Philippines 
Province of Cagayan 

TUGUEGARAO CITY 
Phone number: 0953-588-3721 I email address: cmottw,ucuaraocio.ro-12,mail.com  

OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR 

29 July 2025 

THE HONORABLE MEMBERS 
Sangguniang Panlungsod 
This City 

Thru: HON. ROSAURO RODRIGO G. RESUELLO 
Vice Mayor and Presiding Officer 

Dear Honorable Members of the Sanggunian: 

Herewith is the letter request of Mr. John Vargas- Esquillo relative to the holding of special 
cockfights, for your information and appropriate action. 

Thank you! 

In the name of public servic,/ 
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 MAILA RO ARIO S TING-QUE 
City Mayor 

Copy furnished: 

• Mr. John Vargas- Esquillo 



July 28, 2025 

THE HON. MAILA ROSARIO TING-QUE  PFACE OF THE CITY MAYOlt 

TUGUEGARAO CITY MAYOR tRECEIVED 
Tuguegarao City, Cagayan 3tet.ILL 

Dear Mayor: 

The undersigned most respectfully apply for special cockfights to be held at the 
Vargas Sports Coliseum on the following dates, to wit: October 
3,7,10,14,17,21,24,28 and 31, 2025, November 4,7,11,14,18,21,25 and 28, 2025, 
and December 2,5,9,12,16,19,23,26 and 30, 2025 respectively, in addition to the 
regular cockfights held every Saturday of the month, upon payment of the 
necessary fee/s and or permit/s. 

The foregoing application is pursuant and in conformity with City Ordinance 
No. 08-2005, otherwise known as the "Tuguegarao City Revised Cockfighting 
Ordinance of 2005, and its amendatory ordinance, City Ordinance No. 32-08-
2019, titled An Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 08-2005, otherwise known 
as the Tuguegarao City Revised Cockfighting Ordinance of 2005" and the 
Legislative Franchise granted to the Vargas Sports Colisuem. 

Thank you for your kind consideration regarding the matter. 

Truly your 
41 I 

Aiwa 
JOHN Jr AS-ESQUILLO 
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Cc: 

VICE MAYOR'S OFFICE 
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